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October 2016 A couple of months ago, Liz put together a little creative worship group. This group 
now meets every month over lunch to discuss our regular worship and to think 
through aspects affecting our regular worship as a community. In our first meeting 
there was a simple discussion over the more standard Sunday morning liturgy that for 
those of you who have been here for some years, is what you would probably call 

your normal worship service. 

One of the clear initial questions surrounding our ‘normal’ service was a questioning of 

elements such as the ‘Gloria Patri’ and the ‘Doxology’. The questions arose amazingly 

from a sense of why we repeatedly sing these elements as well as the wider question 
of why do we repeat some elements every week. This was an amazing reaction for me 
and not least because those asking the questions were members of the community 
who have been around churches all their life. I thought, it was worth discussing these 
questions and trying to answer some of them in case others of you have similar ques-

tions. 

One of the first things that has to be said about our tradition is that we are a ‘free’ 

church. In that statement, we say that we are a church that is not constrained by the-
ological and liturgical tradition to determine what we do in the worship of God. Unlike 
some other free traditions – namely the Episcopal and Lutheran churches – we are 
also a tradition that is free liturgically to shape our services as we wish. We do not 
possess a ‘prayerbook’ from which we are expected to shape our worship. 

However, our tradition does produce the ‘Book of Common Worship’ that contains lit-
urgy forms that are suggested structures to base our worship practice upon. The re-
sult for most Presbyterian churches has become a compromise – namely we have 

some elements that we regularly use and other elements that we change and adapt 
sometimes weekly, sometimes according to liturgical season. That is what we do in 
our church. 

As I said, we are not bound to this form of worshiping from another source of authori-
ty, such as the Bible or the general assembly of our church. However, for most people 
there is a desire for some familiarity to what we do each week. However, those who 
met the other week did raise the questions of whether saying the same things in the 
same places causes the power of some of the words used to lose their power for us. 

On this basis, we in the group and then the worship committee have made some 

changes to the ‘Gloria Patri’ - which we sing to God for God’s gracious forgiveness of 
us in Jesus – and the ‘Doxology’ - which we sing to recognize that what offerings we 
have are the result of God’s gifts to each of us. We have decided a further compro-
mise here. In some cases we are introducing these elements to let people know why 
we are singing them and it is our intention to change the words for these seasonally 
throughout the Christian Year. It is hoped that by doing this we will understand more 

why we are doing what we are doing and that with a fresh cycle of words we will not 

allow the words to become lost in their many repetitions from being effective to us. 

We hope these changes will add to our experience of worship and deepen our experi-
ence. We are open to other questions that some of you might have and Liz and I 
would be happy to chat with anyone about these matters. We hope you enjoy that 
variation as the year proceeds! 

Peace! 

Pastor Scott 

 

 

Special points of interest: 
 Bible Studies 

 Coming Events 

 Fruit Sale 

 Mission Opportunities 

 Youth 

_________________________ 
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Semi-Monthly Monday Small Group                   

Our discussions are lively and interesting, and we en-

joy sharing our insights together.  The only thing that’s 

missing is YOU! Why not join us the first and third 

Monday evening of each month.  Call David 

(973.476.5078) or Joan Lioi (973.476.5560) or email 

joda62869@verizon.net for more information and our  

rotating home meeting locations. 

 

Nurture Ministry 
 

If you enjoy visiting and chatting, you’re a natural for 

bringing flowers or meals to our shut ins.  They always 

have a lot to share and your help would be a blessing 

to them.  Let Caroline Grossmann (973-993-9134) 

know if this is something you can do occasionally. 

 

We CAN always use your CANS!  We are in need of 1 

pound coffee cans for our delivery of flowers to shut-

ins.  If you can donate any, please bring them to the 

church office anytime.  Thank you! 
 

Memory Café 
 

The October gathering of the Memory Café will be on 

Thursday,  October 20th from 2 to 4 PM. We will 

have a presentation about healthy eating for the mind 

called “Brain Foods: Smoothies, Snacks and Healthy 

Fats”. The café is for people with mild to moderate 

cognitive impairment and their caregiver. Please share 

this information with your neighbors and friends. For 

more information call Ginny Fisher 973-229-4145 or 

Caroline Grossman (973) 993-9134.  

 Community 

Men’s Ministry 

The Men’s Ministry will  be holding its monthly 

pancake and sausage breakfast on Saturday, 

October 8th, at 8:30 AM.  Joining us will be 

our brothers from the Market Street Mission, 

who bring a spirit of joy and celebration to our 

songs of praise, and to our study.   

 

Copy Cats—Retired Ladies 
 

Our next meeting will be on October 25th at 

12:00 noon.   We will be going to Il Villogi-

os Restaurant, 22 Gilbralter Drive, Morris 

Plains in the Powder Mill Plaza.   For reserva-

tions or questions, call Pat Olson at 973-539-

7941.   
 

 

Retired Men’s Group  
 

Please join the Retired Men's Group for lunch 

on Wednesday, October 12th at 12:00 

noon at Anabelle’s II, 401 Speedwell Ave., 

Morris Plains. For reservations or additional 

information, please contact Frank Poage at 

973-538-4671. 
 

Book Club 
 

The book club will be meeting in the fall on 

Monday, October 24th, at 7:30 p.m., in the 

Parlor.  We will be discussing “The Nighten-

gale” by Kristin Hannah. Please come and join 

the fun!   

Joyful Noise is in full swing!  September has been filled with learning, playing, singing, 

creating, and making new friends.  October will include Back-to-School Night for our 

parents, field trips to Sun High Orchard for our Pre-Ks, and our own Joyful Noise Pump-

kin Patch for our younger children.  We will also have so much fun with our very festive 

annual Halloween Parades and parties.   

 

Some space is still available so tell your friends and neighbors! 

 

All at Joyful Noise appreciate your prayers and support, and wish you a beautiful fall 

season! 

Joyful Noise 

mailto:joda62869@verizon.net
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Happy October Birthday  to: 

Book, Lillyana   Oct. 1                 

Stock, Dylan   Oct. 3                 

Bergeron, Anastasia  Oct. 4                  

Miller, Jan   Oct. 5                    

Olson, Don   Oct. 6               

Deschaine, Connie  Oct. 7  

Grandusky, Michael  Oct. 8                  

Olson, Patricia  Oct. 8               

Sheldon, Katie  Oct. 9                  

Nelson, John   Oct. 10               

Robinson, Tabitha  Oct. 10               

Sandberg, Emily  Oct. 10  

Traver, Amy   Oct. 10    

Begley, Carol   Oct. 12                

Ratti, Christopher  Oct. 12      

Smith, Lyttle   Oct. 12         

Rosenfeld, Henry  Oct. 13          

Foley, Kiera   Oct. 14        

Stebbins, Fran  Oct. 14        

Traver, Heath   Oct. 14           

Rider, Mitchel   Oct. 17         

Lanza, Ben   Oct. 18       

Crain, Lucinda   Oct. 19                

Arp, David   Oct. 20          

Foley, Francis   Oct. 20              

Garrett, Nicole  Oct. 20                

                                                                              Celebrations      

The Youth Gathering   

Calendar of Events 

10/1       Garage Sale Day Fundraiser, 8 am-4 pm 
10/2       The Youth Gathering, 6-8 pm 
10/16     Hunger Walk, 12 pm                                                

  No evening meeting that day.                                                   
10/30     Halloween Party, 6-8 pm                      
11/6       The Youth Gathering, 6-8 pm 

Youth Sunday School – 

Every Sunday, 7th-12th grad-

ers meet to for Sunday 

School at 9:15 a.m. in the 

Youth Room.  The class is 

taught by Mike Falcone…

sometimes Virginia Lanza or 

other youth may take the 

lead!  It’s fun and informative.  Check it out! 

Mission Trip Sunday – Oct. 16th is 

Youth Mission Trip Sunday.  Come 

to worship at 10:30 a.m. to hear 

from the youth about the Youth Mis-

sion Trip. 

Happy October Anniversary to:  
 

Rossi, Dave & Karen  Oct. 1  11 Yrs       

Brabrandt, Rob & Cathy Oct. 8  22 Yrs  

Seeger, Gary & Barbara Oct. 12 59 Yrs 

Karr, Mark & Andrea  Oct. 15 28 Yrs 

Begley, Michael & Carol Oct. 17 23 Yrs 

Case-Popeil, Megan & Jared Oct. 18 3 Yrs  

Hill, David & Debbie  Oct. 20 32 Yrs  

Morgan, Roger & Joan Oct. 22 61 Yrs 

Youth Gathering Parent’s Meeting Results 

The Youth Gathering will meet each month on the 1st, 3rd, 
and 5th Sundays.  We will have dinner at 6:00 pm each 
time, followed by games and discussions, and end the 
evening at 8:00 pm.   

Then Goals of The Youth Gathering are: 

1.            To develop faith                                           
2.            To develop friends                                         

3.            To have fun                                                 
4.            To learn                                        
5.            To serve                                                      
6.            To include St. Paul’s Epis-

     copal youth whenever         
     possible 

The Expectations of The Youth 
Gathering are: 

1.    You will regularly check the form of communication         

 we agree to use, which is EMAIL.                       
2.    Youth will come to meetings and give it a try even if 
 you’re not sure.                                                      

3.    Parents will encourage their teens to come to meet
 ings even when they say they don’t want to go. 

Youth Information 

Happy October Birthday  to (Cont.): 

Barnes, Kaitlynn  Oct. 22               

Haas, Russ   Oct. 23                  

Lappe, Dave   Oct. 23                  

Nelson, Pamela  Oct. 23                   

Drown, Whitney   Oct. 24                      

Moran, Craig   Oct. 24            

Becht, Bobby   Oct. 25           

Feeney, Madeline  Oct. 25              

Traver, Charlotte  Oct. 25              

Traflet, Stephanie  Oct. 26             

Hartle, Lia   Oct. 27                       

Feeney, Alexis  Oct. 29                  

Vigilante-Williams, Sue Oct. 29               

Harrison, Caral  Oct. 30                      
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                                                          Bible Studies                                    

Wednesday Bible Study with Scott 

The Wednesday Night Bible Study will be meeting at 7:30 p.m. and will be studying chapters 1-15, in 

the book of Acts.  For more information contact Pastor Scott. 

Women’s Bible Study with Liz  

Throughout the Fall the Women’s Bible Study will be exploring The Real Housewives of the New Testa-
ment.  Each week we will consider a different New Testament woman.  You may show up and participate or read 
ahead in preparation. 

9/29       The Samaritan Woman at the Well – John 4.1-42   10/6       Sapphira – Acts 5.1-11 
10/13     The Woman who bathed Jesus’ feet with her tears – Luke 7.36-50                                        
10/20     Johanna and Susanna – Luke 8.1-3         10/27     Lydia – Acts 16.11-40 

Citrus Fruit Alert 

Coming soon!  The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program will 

once again offer fresh citrus fruit from Florida in time for 

your holiday giving and enjoyment.  Orders will be taken 

October 23rd through November 20th.  The fruit will be de-

livered on Saturday, December 10th.  Watch for details. 

Have musical skills? Would you like to gain musical 

skills? We would love to have you join the choir here 

at the church! Our rehearsals are on Wednesdays, at 

7:30 p.m. in the choir room. We will start preparing 

music up until Christmas! No prior experience is nec-

essary! We have a lot of fun! Don't hesitate to email 

me at s.zimmerman@mppresby.org if you have any 

questions! Hope to see you there!  

Steve 

 Magic Pennies 
 

Help the Church ðJust by Shopping for the things you would buy anyway!  The Church receives 2% to 

14% of each cardôs value.  

When making those shopping purchases—think ahead!  We’ve got an inventory of gift cards for Macy’s, Kohl’s, TJ 
Maxx, Gap and Dick’s for clothing and sports gear, as well as Staples, Target and Walmart for those 
pencils, notebooks, and computers!  Cards for Bed, Bath and Beyond, Dunkin Donuts and Starbucks, 
make great gifts in those College care packages! If you love to shop online—try our Amazon gift cards! 

And if we don’t have cards for the stores you need, we can order cards for hundreds of stores in less 
than a week. 

Stop at the Magic Pennies Table during Coffee Time between 10 and 10:30 a.m.! 
 

  

 

mailto:s.zimmerman@mppresby.org
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Christian Formation 

CHILDREN 

Teachers Needed – Do you feel that your knowledge of the Bible is not sufficient to teach a children’s 

Sunday School class?  If so, you’re wrong.  You know more than you think!  and the curriculum gives 

you the information you need to lead the class.  If you’re still not sure, volunteer to be a teaching assis-

tant.  You will gain knowledge, confidence, and help us to fulfill our requirement to have two adults in 

every class. 

Children and Youth Classes 

Children will explore the Narrative Lectionary through a new Sunday School Curriculum.   There are five 

children’s classes and each will explore the day’s preaching text in an age-appropriate way. 

      3yr-K – Room J 

      1-2 – Room 1 

      3-4 – Room 2 

      5-6 – Room 3 

 

Nursery – We hope to provide a nursery for families with children and babies under 3 

years old.  If you are willing to serve in the nursery during Christian Formation (9:15-

10:00 a.m.), please contact Pastor Liz.  If you are interested in attending Christian For-

mation and would like for your child to be in the nursery, also contact Pastor Liz 

(l.blythe@mppresby.org). 

   

Youth Sunday School – Every Sunday, 7th-12th graders meet for Sunday School at 

9:15 a.m. in the Youth Room to explore the Narrative Lectionary (the preaching text 

for the day).  The class is taught by Mike Falcone…sometimes Virginia Lanza or other youth may take the 

lead!  It’s fun and informative.  Check it out! 

 

 

Angel Singers 

“Jesus loves the little children” and we love to hear them sing!  Angel 

Singers will be starting rehearsals on Sunday, October 2nd from 

10:00—10:20 a.m. in Room 1. We invite all children in Pre-K to grade 

3 to come and sing with us.  Call or email Charlene Thomas with any 

questions at cathomas@aol.com or call 973-292-2609. 
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Christian Formation—Continued 

 

Thanksgiving Food Baskets 

 

The Mission Ministry is collecting food for Thanksgiving food baskets for families in need. 
When you go shopping take this list with you and pick up a few items. Place items in the 
bin in the hallway or the bin in Westminster Hall. Bring the items to the church by Sunday, 
November 13th. Place turkeys in the freezer downstairs.   The congregation will pack the 

food baskets during coffee hour on November 20th.  

 

canned green vegetables                   peanut butter                       canned fruit 

canned corn                                     jelly                                     canned sweet potatoes  

coffee or tea                       pasta soup                            pasta sauce                         

Turkey (frozen)                      macaroni and cheese             brownie or cake mix and frosting 

muffin mix                                      canned tuna                          stuffing mix   

Farina                                            cranberry sauce                  

 

 

Market Street Mission's Twenty Sixth Annual "Coat Giveaway"  

Saturday, November 5th   10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

on the Morristown Green 

 

Would you like to donate a coat, hat, scarf or gloves? 

Bring them to the church by October 28th.    

These items are needed for men, women and children. 

Do you need a coat? Come to the Giveaway. 

MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 

ADULTS 

Christian Formation 

Adult Education Opportunities began again on Sunday, September 11th.  

Three classes will be offered at 9:15 a.m. on Sundays in the Fall. 

 

Lectionary Bible Study – Pastor Scott will teach and guide a discussion of the day’s preaching text 

from the Narrative Lectionary.  It will go deeper into the text than is possible in a sermon and enhance 

your understanding of the text.  The class will meet downstairs in Fellowship Hall (aka ‘The Big Room’). 

 

Parenting in the Pews – Do you have a little squirmy person with whom you share your pew?  Does 

the fear of your child being a disruption in church give you chills?  Don’t be afraid!  Your child is a part 

of the church and needs your help to learn to worship.  We, as parents, will meet and learn together 

ways to help our children learn how to worship.  Pastor Liz will teach and we can then sit together in 

worship to help each other put our new skills into practice.  The class will meet downstairs in the Joyful 

Noise Music Room off of Fellowship Hall. 
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WALSH MEMORIAL BELL CHOIR PROGRAM 
 

The fall schedules have begun and the ringers of the bell choirs have started to rehearse.    
The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir program would like to thank all of their ringers for their service 
to the program and to ringing praise to God.   Many thanks also to our dedicated directors of 

the bell choirs for all of their service and dedication to the program.   The bell choirs continue 
to seek new ringers to the program.     All ages are welcome and ringing experience is not nec-

essarily a criteria for participation in the program.   
 

The Walsh Bell Choir program is currently seeking assistance with the directorship of the Cadet 

Bell Choir.  The Cadet Bell Choir is the beginning choir.  At this level, ringers do not have ring-
ing experience and are beginning to learn the fundamentals of reading music.  The Cadet Bell 
Choir begins in 2nd grade, but is not limited to any particular age group.  The Cadet Bell Choir 

director does not necessarily need advanced experience in bell ringing, but should have a mu-
sic background, beginning knowledge of bell ringing, and a love for teaching and helping others 

grow in their faith through ringing praise to God.  
 

Please contact any of the current Bell Choir directors, or Debbie Rossetti if you would like to 

inquire about any participation in the bell program.   Thanks! 
 

Walsh Memorial Bell Choir  (Jr. and Sr. High Youth) 

Director:  Elizabeth Nowik 

Rehearsals:  Tuesday,  6:15-8:00 p.m. 

e.nowik@mppresby.org 
 

Grazio Bell Choir (Adult Choir) 

Director:  Carl Loutzenheiser 

Rehearsals:  Monday,  7:00 p.m. 

carl.bells@mppresby.org 
 

Mezza Bell Choir (Intermediate - all ages) 

Director:   Kathy Opsasnick 

Rehearsal:   Wednesday,   6:30 p.m. 

katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com 
 

Debbie Rossetti  

debrossetti@gmail.com 

 

WALSH MEMORIAL BELL CHOIR  
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TO: 

EVERYONE is welcome here to worship the Lord! 

Gathering at 8:45 AM, 9:15 Christian Foundation, 10:00 Coffee Time, Sunday Worship at 10:30 AM 

 

The 

Presbyterian Church 

of Morris Plains 

 Music Ministry   

400 Speedwell Avenue Phone: 973-539-3481 

Morris Plains, NJ  07950 Fax: 973-539-1225 

Web: mppresby.org 

 

Are you looking to  
get involved?!   

 
Come and join the   

Music Ministry!  
 

Do you love to sing or play a musical instru-

ment?  Everyone can worship through music! 

C o n t a c t  S t e v e  Z i m m e r m a n  a t 

s.zimmerman@mppresby.org.  

 

Do you want to get involved with operating the 

sound board and screen projector?    Volunteers 

are always welcome!  Contact the church office.   

 

If you are interested in getting involved with the 

Handbell Choir opportunities are available for all!  

Contact Kathy Opsasnick at ringdu-

ets@optonline.net or Carl Loutzenheiser at 

carl.bells@mppresby.org. 

 

 

  

HANDBELL  OPPORTUNITIES 

The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program wel-

comes all children third grade and above 

and any adults who would like to participate 

in the music ministry of handbells.  The Bell 

Choir Program includes several handbell 

choirs, with ringers generally grouped by 

age and experience. To become a ringer it is 

not necessary to currently be a part of our church 

family or to have previous handbell or music experi-

ence.  

Handbell choirs rehearse each week and take part 

regularly in worship services.  They also have op-

portunities to play outside the church, including ex-

tending their musical ministry in the local communi-

ty and participating in events with other handbell 

choirs.  

If you are interested in ringing, have questions 

about the handbell program, or would like to sug-

gest other potential ringers, please contact Kathy 

O p s a s n i c k ,  ( 9 7 3 - 6 2 7 - 6 4 2 5 , 

katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com), or Carl Loutzen-

heiser, (973-267-1258, carl.bells@mppresby.org). 

mailto:katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com
mailto:carl.bells@mppresby.org

